
Endoscopy training fellowship 2023-2024 

 

DUTIES OF THE POSTS 

 

A ST5-level or above Trust Doctor post is available based at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital, 
Gateshead starting September 2023 for 12 months within the Gastroenterology Department 
at QE. 

The post would suit a doctor who has spent a few years on the gastroenterology training 
rotation and is preferably close to or signed off in OGD and Colons. The candidate should be 
keen to further develop training skills in diagnostic upper and lower GI endoscopy and 
would like to take a year out of training to develop a special interest in endoscopy 
training. This will of course lead to personal development in their own diagnostic and 
therapeutic skills. 

Dr Jamie Barbour (Therapeutic Endoscopist and Endoscopy training lead for QE Gateshead) 
would supervise the trainee.  

 

Endoscopy training 

Organization and participation in the regional training courses is a central aspect to the role. 
This is an attractive skill for employers when applying for a consultant post. QE Gateshead 
provides regional training courses and hosts 3 basic colon courses, 3 basic gastro courses, 
2 Train the Colonoscopy Trainers courses and 4 therapeutic polypectomy courses per year 
(2 for nurses and 2 for consultants). Completion of a TCT endoscopy course is preferable 
but not mandatory. We will put the candidate through a TCT course early in the attachment if 
not. 

Endoscopic supervision for diagnostic endoscopy will be provided in an intense fashion at 
the start of the attachment along with up skilling in training skills. The fellow will then start 
providing 1 service endoscopy lists per week as well as 1 dedicated training list per week 
with a current trainee. Training on the courses will polish training skills in a supportive 
environment. They will have a further Training list with Dr Barbour per week 

The Northern Endoscopy Training Academy has been established and QE Gateshead will 
play a key role in the delivery of regional training both through courses (basic and advanced) 
and trainer development through hands-on and academic work. The fellow will be involved in 
these aspects.                                 

Therapeutic endoscopy  

QE and Durham and Darlington share a regional Complex Rectal Lesion (CRL) MDT 
meeting every fortnight. We discuss complex polyp cases from across the region. 
Attendance and supporting the endoscopy team for these meetings would be expected. This 
will give good insight into the therapeutic potential now available for patients. 

Dr Barbour offers ESD for upper and lower GI lesions both in endoscopy and in theatre. 
Understanding the indications and the patient pathway for ESD would be an important 
aspect to the attachment. Supporting ESD lists will also be part of the fellow training. 

Dr Barbour offers POEMs procedures in James Cook University Hospital (JCUH) in 
association with Prof Dhar and Prof Vishwanath. We have a regional Achalasia MDT every 
month and we perform POEMs procedure every 2mths at JCUH. Attending these MDT 
meetings would be expected and understanding the indications and the set up for POEM 
procedure would be an important aspect to the attachment as well as attending a POEM list 
or 2. 



Research/Academic aspects 

Audit and clinical governance around endoscopy training and therapeutic endoscopy are 
encouraged. QE Gateshead and Durham and Darlington Trusts have several active 
endoscopy research studies. Publishing articles on these subjects is expected. There may 
be an opportunity to extend the training period to 2 years and this might make the 
completion of an academic qualification possible.  

 

Outpatient Clinics 

2 Outpatient clinics per week are in the timetable. 

 

Ward duties 

The funding for this post will be largely from the endoscopy courses that QE provide but 
there is also an obligation to provide some service duties to the ward. Duties would include 
acting in the capacity of a Gastroenterology SpR, leading and supporting the junior doctor 
team on the wards. One ward round per week is in the timetable 

 

QE Gateshead Gastroenterology 

The Gastroenterology Department is based on Ward 11 (28 beds) and looks after patients 
with gastroenterology and hepatology presentations. We see the full range of 
gastroenterology and hepatology outpatients, and run a nurse led liver clinic.  We have a 
large endoscopy department with 5 endoscopy rooms, offering upper and lower GI 
endoscopy, therapeutic endoscopies, ERCP, nasal endoscopy and complex EMR/ESD.  We 
also have a video capsule endoscopy service. A range of endoscopy courses are run in-
house, including basic skills and advanced courses. 

The post includes an out-of-hours commitment within our EWTD compliant Medical SpR rota 
if desired. Concentrating on endoscopy is the focus of the fellowship and having a break 
from General Medical on calls is encouraged! 

Discussion with the previous Endoscopy Training fellow (Dr Alice Weidner) is encouraged. 

 
 
 


